Alexander Gunyon

From: ROSEMARY MILLS
Sent: 28 May 2024 15:36
To: Consultations
Subject: Re: Brooklands Farm
Categories: Blue category
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--Email From External Account--

—————— Original Message ------

From:

To: consulations@canterbury.gov.uk
Sent: Monday, May 27th 2024, 19:32
Subject: Brooklands Farm

| wish to OBJECT to the proposed development at Brooklands Farm on the following grounds:

There is a total lack of infrastructure expansion planned which means that the already
overburdened sewage system cannot possibly cope with extra load on this scale. No amount of
lagoons and other so called solutions will remove the necessary sewage from the system.

There is insufficient drinking water for the current amount of housing. Last year, when we were
NOT in a drought, water simply could not be pumped at sufficient levels for current consumption.

Although extra schools and surgeries may be constructed there is no mention of how these will
be staffed, and no mention of extra hospital beds.

This is good agricultural land and should be retained to ensure food security for the UK. We
cannot rely on importing food from overseas, and even when we can the standard often falls
below our own.

Much of this area is already gridlocked through rush hour traffic and the roads cannot cope with
more on this scale. Directing traffic onto the Thanet Way is not the answer because you have no
idea of where residents will be wanting to travel.
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